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President’s Letter

In the past year, the District of Columbia Self-Help for Hard of Hearing Chapter has been working hard to promote hearing loss awareness and advocacy in the District of Columbia with regular outreach and education programs at the District of Columbia Public Library in Chevy Chase and at St. Mary’s Court.  It also has been a year of learning and growth for all us.  This is especially true as we work to set up a program that will address the needs of people with hearing loss who live in the District of Columbia.  

For this coming year, two changes are being made.  First, we are going to focus on social events in the District of Columbia area, on requesting that they are more communication accessible.  This is all done on a volunteer basis in planning the programs, maintaining the website, and producing the newsletter.

	UPCOMING EVENTS

SHHH INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE

June 26-29, 2003 Friday to Sunday

held in Atlanta, GA, for more details, see www.hearingloss.org 
Planned August 29th Social Event:

Friday, August 29th, at the Kennedy Center for the Performing Arts, a lecture on Die Fledermaus, an opera, from 6 to 7 pm at the Millenium Stage, followed by a social event at the Gourd Chinese Restaurant on 23rd Street and Virginia Avenue, NW  (Free to public)




Second, we are moving meeting locations to where there are senior centers, making it easier for our seniors to attend.  It is open to the community to those who have the same needs regarding hearing issues. 

For the first time, we held a program at St. Mary’s Court, a senior independent living place in Foggy Bottom area of DC, near George Washington University.

One change that has been made is that our prior newsletters are now available online at our website.  They can be downloaded, copied, and distributed to promote the concerns and needs that we have.  The website address is:

http://www.geocities.com/dcshhh/
Two, we accept donations to facilitate the publication and distribution of this newsletter.  

We have planned our first social event for Friday, August 29th at the Kennedy Center for the Performing Arts at 6 pm to 7 pm.  This is event is free to the public.  Afterwards, we plan to meet at a nearby restaurant. 

SHHH, this acronym for Self-Help for Hard of Hearing.  The main purpose of our group is to improve the quality of life and communication for people affected by a hearing loss that can range from mild to severe.   Also, we empha- size the need for communication access, especially for people with hearing difficulties.  Their new website  address is: http://www.hearingloss.org

We hope you enjoy this sixth issue of the DC SHHH Towncrier and that you join us for the upcoming programs. 

Please, join us in supporting our efforts to increase community support for those with hearing loss issues.   Your input and suggestions on future programs are welcome.  For more information, please contact Janice Rosen during the day at  (202) 727-2145 (by voice or TTY) and in the evening at 202-296-6220 or by e-mail:   LibrDeafDC@aol.com. 

Sincerely,

Janice Rosen, President

Cell Phones for Hard-of-Hearing People--Here's the CHAAMPion!

By Neil G. Bauman, Ph.D.

Reviewed by Marietta Crichlow

The cell phone is a relatively new instrument yet it has become a necessary item in the lives of many people.  We must admit that the cell phone is an amazing tool that, without visible connections, allows the user to talk to people from almost any location.  Dr. Neil G. Bauman, in an internet article:                       http://www.hearinglosshelp.com gives an interesting description of his cell phone experiences.  This article would help anyone who has difficulty hearing on a cell phone.                 

Dr. Bauman states that he has a severe hearing loss and cannot hear on the normal phone and that includes the cell phone.  He describes in

detail the CHAAMPtm (Compatible Hearing Amplified Accessory for Mobile Phones) that makes it possible for him to hear when it is attached to his cell phone.

Dr. Bauman describes several qualities of the CHAAMPtm.  It has a loud ringer, lots of amplification, a built-in loop transmitter, and a stereo jack.  It does not need special batteries; it has a built-in flashlight, and flashes a red light so the cell phone user can see visually when it is ringing.  He states that the CHAAMPtm fits between the cell phone and its battery.  The process to connect it takes three seconds.  Dr. Bauman lists in his article several other helpful features of this device. He adds that, at the present time,  the CHAAMPtm has to physically and electronically match the phone body.  It only works with certain models of phones manufactured by cell phone giant, Nokia.  However, a new model of of CHAAMPtm is due to come out in June 2003 that will be compatible with all of the networks.

To obtain answers to questions concerning CHAAMPtm, information may be obtained by sending an email to:  neil@hearinglosshelp.com or by                       mail at: Center for Hearing Loss Help, 49 Piston Court, Stewartstown, PA  17363-8322.

Dr. Bauman spoke at one of the DC-SHHH meetings last year that was held at the Chevy Chase Library.  He has written several self-help books concern-ing hearing loss. 

Cochlear Implant Story

By Reba Orton


I was tested in Iowa for a cochlear implant (CI). However, I passed the sentence comprehension test too well to qualify for a CI. I failed all the other speech comprehension tests.  It was ironic because the CI doctor wanted me to act more deaf than usual.  Normally, the audiologists want me to act more hearing than usual.  So during most of my early life, I would strain myself trying to hear any sounds during the hearing test in the sound booth.  Imagine how befuddled I felt when the CI doctor told me to just relax during the testing.

At the time, the CI was proposed to me as a solution to the performance crisis I was having at work, but I didn't really want it.  It meant having a lifestyle of seeing doctors and speech therapists for the rest of my life which didn’t appeal to me.  I was interested in learning more about my how my hearing was functioning, which the CI testing process would disclose.  I wanted to know how I was deaf in biological terms.  I found out that the MRI results of my ears were normal.  In my case, the deafness could have been from damage to the cochlear nerve hairs or to the actual aural nerve path to the brain.  

I remember the first time I heard about the CI. I had just stopped going to church because my youth group tried through prayer to cure my deafness in a  prayer circle.  When I resisted and tried to leave, the other youths clamped their 

hands on me.  The youth leader did not do anything to stop this.  After they finished their praying, only then did they  release me and I fled.  The church pastor  heard about it through his daughter who was part of the prayer circle.  He came to visit me at my home.  He had heard about the CI and told me about it.  

For years, I tried to find more informa- tion about CI. I even searched the text based versions of online services before they became popularly known as part of the Internet.  My first successful CI contact was in Iowa City.  At that time, they informed me that the hearing aid was working well enough for me.  

Years later, I met a person that had a real live CI at my work in Des Moines!  He told me about having to go to Iowa City in order to replace the speech processor that had broken down during a day when he was supposed to meet me and another

friend for an evening of fun.  I thought a trip to Iowa City every time that he had a problem with his CI was more effort than I was willing to live with. 

Soon after, a CI doctor established a practice right there in Des Moines.  This CI doctor was the one that tested me.  He even tried to take my case to a medical CI conference to find out if I would qualify because of my problematic job

situation. I also attended a meeting held by a social organization of CI users where I met other successful CI users. I went to an ASL-interpreted meeting where the CI was explained in detail for

deaf people. I was finally getting more

information regarding the CI that had been missing for years. The CI at this time sounded positive but I still wasn't ready to proceed with a CI. 

During my transition from work to graduate school at Gallaudet University, I learned about the CI controversy in the Deaf community about implanting children.  I met deaf people at Gallaudet University that had been implanted but 

either the CI failed to work or they stopped using it because they wanted to retain their identity as a deaf person. I began to realize that the CI did not always work out successfully.  I was not ready nor willing to undergo the procedure and live with the support needed to make the CI work effectively.   

I felt lucky that I didn't pass the earlier qualification tests. 

In conclusion, after years of searching for pertinent information regarding the CI, I am glad that Gallaudet University has set up a information center for people that seek CI information.  It is  

called the Cochlear Implant Education Center. There is an URL address: http://news.gallaudet.edu/newsreleases/Article.asp?ID=2268

Internet TTY

By Reba Orton

An exciting new development has occurred in the past year allowing com- munication access via the internet like a telephone.  It is a free service provided by major communication companies.  All you need to do is have a computer with online access at home (or work) and a browser such as Internet Explorer or Netscape.

For those of you that have difficulty using the phone, there is an option to use relay services either by calling 711 with a TTY or VCO phone or by using these free internet relay services online on a                 PC.  Below are three services:

AT&T relay service online is

http://relay.att.com/relay.html

Sprint relay service online is

http://www.sprintrelayonline.com/
MCI relay service online is

https://www.ip-relay.com/index.htm

You can request a Spanish to Spanish relay call, but not translation services from English to Spanish or vice versa.  In addition, I have used a local Spanish relay service at 1-800-546-7111                   TTY.

Please let everyone know about this wonderful service about using the internet to make telephone calls, especially those with hearing needs. 

3rd Annual Coordinators and Accessibility Managers in the Cultural Arts Conference at the John F. Kennedy Center for the Performing Arts in DC

by Tamar Clarke

The John F. Kennedy Center is hosting the 3rd Annual ADA/504                     Coordinators and Accessibility Managers in the Cultural Arts Conference August 5th thru 7th,        2003.  This brings in people from all over the nation who work at theaters                       and museums.

Betty Siegal is looking for community advocates to participate in the following

conference session:

Wednesday August 5, 2003, 1:45 pm to 3:15 pm:  Accommodations for                       Visitors and Patrons who are Deaf or Hard of Hearing - an opportunity to talk 

with community advocates and others in the arts about what works and doesn't,  and why, when they visit theaters and museums. You will find out about the  best practices, new approaches, how to improve relationships with the 

community, and what is new in the field.  

This session is a facilitated discussion between the conference attendees and                                  you.  You would be welcome to join us for lunch before the session from                                        12:30 pm to 1:45 pm. Actually, you are welcome to join us for the entire                       conference if you would like.  Last year this session was the most popular one 

at the conference. 

Everyone values the opportunity to hear from you and get ideas, suggestions and advice on what they can do to make their theaters, performing/cultural arts centers, and museums more accessible.

If you know of someone else who is deaf or hard of hearing that you think might be a good community advocate please let  them know and ask them to email me with their name and contract information and I will invite them to participate in the session.  

If interested, contact:  

Betty Siegel, Manager of Accessibility

The John F. Kennedy Center for the Performing Arts of Washington, DC

Email address: BRSiegel@Kennedy-Center.org

Note:  This is an excellent conference for people in and even outside the performing arts to learn about the various ways reasonable accommo- dation can be implemented for a broad range of disabilities.  The conference fees are extremely reasonable-the editor.

List of Captioned Movies for DC area

By Janice Rosen

Open Captioned Movies

We received a list of captioned movies and selected ones that are in DC and near DC.  

Open captioned movie showings are still skimpy in Virginia, Maryland and D.C. with only 10 new engagements added this week. The first appearance of "Matrix Reloaded" with open captions is June 17-18 at the Loews on 2310 M Street NW in D.C. and no others are scheduled yet. That theater also gets the first showing of "Bruce Almighty" on June 10. "X-Men 2" is nowhere to be found. InSight Cinemas' website has announced it will have "2 Fast 2 Furious" on June 13, "The Hulk" on June 20 and "Finding Nemo" sometime in June. "The Hulk" arrives July 2. To find show times via the Web:

AMC Theaters: 

http://www.moviewatcher.com/Promo/MWPromo.jsp?WhichPromo=Tripod.html
Hoyts Cinemas  http://www.hoyts.com/
Loews Cineplex http://www.loewscineplex.com/
RC Theaters  http://www.rctheatres.com/
Regal Cinema http://www.regalcinemas.com/movies/open_cap.html
(direct link) or http://www.regalcinemas.com/
United Artists (same as Regal)

WASHINGTON, DC

Loews Cineplex Inner Circle 3

2301 M Street NW, Washington, DC 20037

202-822-2034

June 10-11  Bruce Almighty

June 17-18  Matrix Reloaded

VIRGINIA

ARLINGTON - Regal Ballston Center- Ballston Common

Mall

671 Glebe Rd., Arlington 22203

703-527-9730

June 22-24  Bruce Almighty

MARYLAND

ANNAPOLIS - Crown Harbour Plaza Shopping Mall

410-224-1145

June 15-16  Bruce Almighty

BETHESDA - United Artists Bethesda

7272 Wisconsin Ave.

202-333-FILM

May 18-20  The Core

BOWIE - Hoyts Bowie Cinema 14

15200 Major Landsdale Blvd.

301-262-7433

No movies scheduled

COLUMBIA - United Artists Snowden

June 22-24  Bruce Almighty

ROCKVILLE - Regal Rockville Center 13

199 E. Montgomery Ave

301-340-9390

June 1-3  What a Girl Wants

Rear Window Captioned Movies 

To use rear view window captioned movie technology, you need to pick up a panel at the Box Office to be able to see the captions. You will need to leave an ID card.  Get there early; there are a limited number of panels at each theater.

Washington, DC 

Lockheed Martin IMAX Theater, Smithsonian National Air

& Space Museum

Straight Up: Helicopters in Action Showing daily at

12:10 2:10 4:10 PM

Space Station 3D

Showing daily at 11:05  1:05  3:05 and 5:45 PM

To Fly

Showing daily at 10:25 AM and 5:05 PM

***************

Source: Northern Virginia Resource Center for Deaf and

Hard of Hearing Persons. Service is free to Virginia residents. To subscribe, send an e-mail to cheppner@nvrc.org with

your name, e-mail address and the city/county you live in.  To unsubscribe, send an e-mail to cheppner@nvrc.org with "unsubscribe e-mail news" in the subject heading.

Please share this information with credit to NVRC. Non-Residents: Those outside Virginia can subscribe for $15 per year.   Send a check payable to NVRC to 3951 Pender Drive Suite 130, Fairfax, VA 22030 and

write in the memo area "e-mail news".  

February 22, 2003 Meeting on Vocational Rehabilitation

By Tamar Clarke

Our speaker at the Saturday, February 22, 2003 meeting held at the DC Public Library Chevy Chase location was Diedre N. Burchette.  She works for the DC Rehabilitation Services Administration.  (Note: She is deaf and we used an interpreter who interpreted Diedre Burchette’s sign language into verbal speech.)
The DC Dept. of Vocational Rehabilitation is sponsored by the federal government under the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, to make vocational training available for people with disabilities.

ELIGIBILITY FOR VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION SERVICES: 

They serve individuals with disabilities who are not working.  The program is also designed to assist those who are under-employed.  This means that they are employed, but working in jobs that are way below their actual potential.

APPLICATION PROCESS FOR VOCA-

TIONAL REHABILITATION SERVICES:

First, you need a medical verification of your disability.

Second, you can walk in or call Voc Rehab and ask or schedule an appointment with the counselor.

Third, the counselor will ask about your educational history, work history and your health status.

Fourth, after a determination has been made for program eligibility, they determine what services are needed.   For example, a person missing an arm, that person may need an artificial arm.

Fifth, an educational plan similar to an IP is prepared. (Note: In DC, it was noted that there is a real lack of vocational training centers and that we need more of them.)

Sixth, the counselor acts as an advocate and guidance counselor to the applicant.

Seventh, the implementation of the plan begins.

Eighth, (VERY IMPORTANT) on an annual basis, the financial aid form needs to be resubmitted.

SERVICES AVAILABLE

Vocational rehabilitation services also covers jobseeking skills, job readiness, and training on resume writing.  They can assist you in finding positions and employers for the type of work you are interested in performing.  After a client has obtained employment, the vocational rehabilitation counselor can keep your file open, to make sure that there is a good fit between you, the client and the job position. 

For people with varying degrees of hearing loss, they may need assistive devices such as hearing aids, TTY, and other listening devices.  If a hearing aid is needed for your job, vocational rehabilitation would provide you with a hearing aid.  TTY’s can be provided to be used in the home to enable you to communicate with your employer. Actually, TTY technology is becoming available via the internet.  It also depends if your job requires you to use the telephone.  (Note: As for the equipment, if you are no longer part of the voc rehab process, it may need to be returned.)

Consumers are encouraged to play an active role in this process of obtaining vocational rehabilitation services.

To obtain services from the DC Rehabilitation Services Administration, contact Deidre N. Burchette on 202-442-8613 on the TTY.  Their address is 810 First Street, NW in DC.

ADVERTISING: 

Ted Park, BC-HIS

Professional Hearing Aid Service 

Certified Hearing Aid Specialist

Washington, DC 22037

202.785.8704 Voice

202.464.0039 FAX
www.prohearingaid.com

profhas@aol.com

THE GEORGE WASHINGTON UNIVERSITY
SPEECH & HEARING CENTER 

Full service Speech & Language clinic for individuals of all ages. Services include Neurogenic Communication disorders, Fluency, Developmental disorders, Accent Modification, Vocal presentation, etc. 

Full service Audiology clinic (including digital hearing aids & CAPD testing) 

2201 G. Street, NW, Room 407
Washington, DC 20052
202-994-7360 (Voice/TTY)
202-994-2589 (Fax)
gwusphr@gwu.edu (Email)
www.gwu.edu/~sphr (website) 

Conveniently located 2 blocks south of the Foggy Bottom Metro stop on the Blue/Orange lines. GW is an equal opportunity/affirmative action institution.
Note: Advertising revenue makes it possible for us to continue printing the newsletter.  We request a donation of $50 per issue. DC SHHH appreciates donations to sustain the newsletter production and invites more audiologists to advertise.

Contact: DC SHHH CHAPTER

527 Randolph Street, NW

Washington, DC 20011

Daytime phone number: 

202- 727-2145

UPCOMING EVENTS

SHHH INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE

June 26-29, 2003 Friday to Sunday

held in Atlanta, GA, for more details, see www.hearingloss.org 
Planned August 29th Social Event:

Friday, August 29th, at the Kennedy Center for the Performing Arts, a lecture on Die Fledermaus, an opera, from 6 to 7 pm at the Millenium Stage, followed by a social event at the Gourd Chinese Restaurant on 23rd Street and Virginia Avenue, NW  (Free to public)

DC SHHH Chapter 

527 Randolph Street, NW

Washington, DC  20011

Daytime phone number:  202-727-2145

Website: http://www.geocities.com/dcshhh/

Email address:  dc-shhh@att.net

Questions about the newsletter send inquiries to newsletter editor Tamar Clarke via email:  tamarclarke2000@yahoo.com
DC SHHH Chapter 

527 Randolph Street, NW

Washington, DC  20011

Daytime phone number:  202-727-2145

Website: http://www.geocities.com/dcshhh/

Email address:  dc-shhh@att.net
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